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From the early centuries B.C. the Romans recognized that   

beginnings follow endings. Their god of time, Janus, was 

carved over doorways to show that stepping through one door 

leaves another behind. This Roman coin shows Janus with two 

faces - one looking back and the other looking forward. They 

named the first month of the year January, to represent the 

opening of a new year.  This legacy comes to our Society this 

year!  

 
Continued on page 4 
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Program Meetings: 6:45 - 8:45 PM 
on the third Tuesday of each month  
at the Pasadena Central Library at 
285 E. Walnut Street. Doors open 
at 6pm.  Guests are welcome! 
 
Field Trips are scheduled each 
month. Refer to the bulletin and 
website for date, location and info.  
 
Workshop:  The use of the clubôs 
equipment is available to members 
from 9am to 5pm on the 2nd Sun-
day of each month in our shop at 
97 E. Montecito Ave., Sierra Madre. 
There are two sessions - from 9am 
to 1pm and 1pm to 5pm. Equipment 
proficiency is required and instruc-
tion is free. Fees are $3 per session 
or $5 for a full day. Bring lunch! 

 
Safety:  Liability waivers, eye      

Membership per calendar year is only 
$20, $15 for a second adult member in 
the same house.  Junior members and 
the third or more members at the same 
house are $10. Initiation fee is $2.00 
per person and membership badges 
are $7.50. Renewals are due by the 
October General Meeting and delin-
quent after December 31st.  Mail 
checks for membership to P.O. Box 
5025, Pasadena CA  91117-0025. 
 
Website: 
 www.pasadenalapidarysociety.org 
Email:  pasadenalapidary@aol.com  
 

Board Meetings: 7:00 PM on the first 
Thursday of the month at the         
Castellano Building at 401 W. Colorado 

Blvd Monrovia, CA. A map and        
directions are on the website. All 
members are welcome to attend! 

protection, closed-toe-flat-heel shoes 
and machinery safe-practices are 
mandatory for all participants. Work-
shops are for adult members and 
junior members 8 and older with adult   
supervision.  

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 

FAIR USE NOTICE. This 

publication may contain copyrighted 

material the use of which has not 
been specifically authorized by the 

copyright owner.  

 
We are making such material 

available in our efforts to advance 

the educational understanding of the 
amateur jewelry fabrication and rock 

collecting hobbies. 

 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair 

use' of any such copyrighted 

material as provided for in section 

107 of the U.S. Copyright Law.  

 

If you wish to use material from this 
publication for commercial or 

purposes of your own that go 

beyond 'fair use', you must obtain 
permission from the copyright 

owner.  

Newsletter Articles, ads or      

corrections should be sent to the 

editor: Mark Nelson, P.O. Box 

5025, Pasadena CA 91117-0025 

or by email to pasadenalapidary 

at aol.com 

Officers/Directors present: Carolyn 
Duncan, Linda Nelson, Ed Imlay and 
Mark Nelson. Absent:: Martha    
Wilson, Jennifer Jang, Ed Imlay, Joe 
and Marcia Goetz and Elizabeth 
Weston.  
 
The directors discussed current 
items. The report is posted on the 
Member Tools page of the web site. 
The meeting adjourned without a 
quorum. 
 
 All members are welcome to attend 
the board meetings.  

The annual Holiday Party also hosted 
the installation of 2016 officers. Trudy 
Krose hosted the pot-luck dinner. Mark 
& Linda Nelson coordinated the food 
drive, raffle and blind gift exchange. 
Judging by the photos weôve seen a 
good time was had by all!  

April  Meeting  

Officers 
 

Marcia Goetz, President 
(626) 914-5030 

Joenmar1 at verizon.net 
 

Martha Wilson, Vice President 
(626) 798-9085                          

marthaansley at gmail.com 
 

Linda Nelson, CPA 
Secretary/Treasurer 

(909) 592-1322 
(909) 394-1276 Fax 
Lnelsn at verizon.net 

December Board Meeting                 
by Linda Nelson, Secretary 

 Presidentõs Message 

Dear Members, 
 
As with Janus, January not 
only begins a new year, but 
also the Pasadena Lapi-
dary Societyôs 70th year of 
earth science education!  

 
I want to thank Marcia Goetz for her out-
standing service and leadership as president 
the past four years. She will continue her ser-
vice as a Trustee on our board of directors. 
Marcia will also continue to chair our Annual 
Show in March. Please give her all the help 
she needs to prepare for the show in March.  

I would like to thank Marcia, Trudy Krose, 
Carolyn Duncan, Mark and Linda Nelson 
for all their hard work making our annual 
holiday party such a success and so much 
fun! Trudy, Sylvia Cliffe and the hospitality 
committee did a fine job organizing the 
dinner and making the hall so festive and 
to Gloria Biesterfeldôs donation of yellow 
onyx that made the bases for our awards!  
 
Thanks to the generosity of our members, 
the food drive was a great success with 
over 300 pounds of food collected. The 
Nelsons delivered it to the Friends In Deed 
food bank and we received the thanks of 
the Director for making the holidays better 
for a lot of families. 

We will repeat the food drive again in June! 
 
This month our Program Meeting will on Janu-
ary 6th at 6:45pm at the library. Our speaker 
will be Martha Wilson with tips about Quartz-
site.  This a timely program since we have our 
upcoming trip to Quartzsite January 20th 
through 24th.  Additional information about our 
trip is now available on the Societyôs web site, 
as is a listing of our 2016 officers and directors. 
For a current list of members, officers and 
directors, email your request to pasadenalapi-
dary at aol.com. 
 

éé.. Ellen 

               Ellen Ferrell, President 

 

December Installation Dinner 
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Meeting and General Society Information 

The Annual Club Show is held the 
second weekend of March at the 
Masonic Center, 3130 Huntington 
Drive,  San Marino. 

Advertising - a business card size 
ad is available for $99 per year or 
$10 per edition.  Submit text, logos, 
business card or other copy to the 
editor at the address or email listed 
on this page. 

January Program Meeting 
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A ñbucket listò event for rockhounds are 
the Quartzsite Shows this month!    
Martha Wilson will show photos of what 
to expect, Carolyn Duncan will share 
tips about camping and Chris Kyte will 
show samples of what might be found 
on the field trips.  
 
Come early at 6pm and enjoy coffee 
and refreshments by Trudy Kroseôs 
refreshments committee. Bring rocks 
and minerals for identification! The 
display table is for members to show 
items they have collected at recent field 
trips or in their travels.   



EDUCATIONAL  OUTEACH  

By Ed Imlay 
Chair, Education Committee           

 
On December 11th I gave a presentation to two 
fourth-grade classes at Polytechnic School in  
Pasadena! 
 
Schools are back from vacation, so it is a great time 

to be first in line to have my popular rocks and minerals presentation sched-
uled for your favorite school, home education, church, community and 
youth group. To schedule my special educational presentation to your 
group or school contact me by phone at (626) 286-8215 or by email: edim-

lay at hotmail.com.  

 
Identification: Would you like to know the name of a rock you have      
acquired? If you can polish or knock a small window off of a corner without 
damaging the rest of the specimen, please do so to expose the inside. Set 
it on the table at the rear of the meeting room in January with a note asking 
ñWhat is this?ò  
 
Display Table: At the January Program meeting you may display items of 
general interest, workshop projects and items you collected on field trips. 

      

Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at a local school 

Sunshine:  
Carolyn Duncan was honored by the    
Turners Sport Fishing Society for teaching 
children how to fish. Ð  Mark Nelson won 
the 2015 S.C.R.I.B.E. lapidary bulletin  
editors article contest.  
 

The Pasadena Lapidary  Society has a Sunshine Committee to send cards 

and words of comfort and support and congratulations to those members 
who are in need or are deserving of it.  Notify Trudy Krose at 323-664-9598 
or by email at ð  mikekrose@roadrunner.com. 

Welcome  

New Members !! 
 
Welcome to Jeff Dengrove, a manufacturer from Valley Village 
and experienced with the Del Air Rockhounds! We welcome your 
talent!  
 
Share the lapidary and jewelry hobby! Invite your friends and 
neighbors to one of our monthly meetings to learn more about the 
Pasadena  Lapidary Society!    

WORKSHOP  
This Monthõs Workshop Program:  Introduction To The New Shop 

The Workshop reopens this month! This monthôs pro-
gram will focus on a workshop orientation for new and 
returning members. Most of the machines will be avail-
able for projects. Park on the street or in the parking lot 
on the east side of the building and enter through the 
walkway on the west side.  New members who have not 

been to one of our workshops are asked to please contact me to schedule an 
orientation at: 909-593-2781 or at gem.quest at verizon.net. 

 Carolyn Duncan, Workshop Chair 

Meeting Refreshments:  
 
Program Meeting Refreshments ñ Thanks 
to all who helped make our December Holiday 
Party so wonderful!  Jacqui Cooper and Victor 

Castellano have volunteered to bring refreshments at the 
January meeting!  I am taking sign-ups for next year - Febru-
ary, May, June, July, August, September, October and     
November!  To volunteer to bring light refreshments Ð 
Contact me at (323) 664-9598 or by email at mikekrose at 
roadrunner.com. éé. Trudy Krose.  

ROCK OF THE MONTH PRESENTATION   
Chris Kyte will talk about colleting in Quartzsite! We 
need folks to be scheduled to talk about an interest-
ing rock or mineral in February, October and      
November please sign up at the monthly meeting or 
email pasadenalapidary at aol.com. 
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Follow us on Twitter!  
 

https://twitter.com/pasalapidary 

This may be your final bulletin if you have not 
renewed your Society membership for 2016! 
Send your renewal to: Pasadena Lapidary 
Society, P.O. Box 5025, Pasadena CA 91117-
0025. The dues amounts are on page 2. 

December Food Drive 
A Letter From Tim Nistler 

Director - Friends In Deed Food Pantry   

 
Dear Pasadena Lapidary Society Members, Thank 
you very much for your most recent food drive and 
donation!  The food you collected is already started 

finding its way into our community.  I am grateful for all the food drives 
you have done for the benefit of our Food Pantry community over the 
years. It really makes my job so much easier. I would like to extend an 
invitation to you to come visit Friends In Deed. I would be more than 
happy to host you all for a tour! Thank you again.   
 Best regards,  

         Tim 

By her who in this month (January) is born  

No gem save  garnets  should be worn;  

They will ensure her constancy,  

True friendship, and fidelity.  
Source:  Gregorian Calendar 1582 

IN  

DEED*  
*Doing together what 

we cannot do alone 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Garnet
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Lapidary Club Special 
Tune any piano - in your home or business - for only $99.   

ROCKHOUND RAMBLINGS  

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE PASADENA LAPIDARY SOCIETY  

The House Behind the House        
Submitted by Jim Gersbach  

 
One of my fondest memories 
As I recall the days of yore 

was the little house, behind the house, 
With the crescent o'er the door.  

 
'Twas a place to sit and ponder 

With your head all bowed down low; 
Knowing that you wouldn't be there, 

If you didn't have to go.  
 

Ours was a multi-holer, three, 
With a size for everyone. 

You left there feeling better, 
After your job was done.  

 
You had to make those frequent trips 

In snow, rain, sleet, or fog-- 
To that little house where you usually 

Found the Sears-Roebuck catalog.  
 

Oft times in dead of winter, 
The seat was spread with snow. 

T'was then with much reluctance, 
To that little house you'd go.  

 
With a swish you'd clear that wooden seat, 

Bend low, with dreadful fear 
You'd shut your eyes and grit your teeth 

As you settled on your rear.  
 

I recall the day Ol' Granddad, 
Who stayed with us one summer, 
Made a trip out to that little house  

Which proved to be a bummer.  
 
 

'Twas the same day that my Dad had 
Finished painting the kitchen green. 

He'd just cleaned up the mess he'd made  
With rags and gasoline.  

 
He tossed the rags down in the hole 

Went on his usual way 
Not knowing that by doing so 
He'd eventually rue the day.  

 
Now Granddad had an urgent call, 

I never will forget! 
This trip he made to the little house 

Stays in my memory yet.  
 

He sat down on the wooden seat, 
With both feet on the floor. 

He filled his pipe and tapped it down 
And struck a match on the outhouse door.  

 
He lit the pipe and sure enough, 

it soon began to glow. 
He slowly raised his rear a bit 

And tossed the flaming match below. 
 

The Blast that followed, I am told 
Was heard for miles around; 

And there was poor ol' Granddad 
Sprawled out there on the ground.  

 
The smoldering pipe still in his mouth, 

His eyes were shut real tight; 
The celebrated three-holer 

Was blown clear out of sight.  
 

We asked him what had happened, 
What he said I'll ne'er forget. 

He said he thought it must have been 
The pinto beans he et! 

 
Next day we had a new one 

Dad put it up with ease. 
But this one had a door sign  

that read: No Smoking, Please! 
 

Now that's the story's end my friend, 
Of memories long ago, 

When we went to the house behind the house, 
because we had to go.  

 
For those who never had to trot out in the Cold ..... 
Just Give Thanks!!! 

Continued from page 1  

Janus And Lapidary Societies           
by Mark Nelson  

 

So, too with our lapidary society. We have enjoyed a great year! We 
started with a fun field trip to Arizonaôs Quartzsite Pow Wow, the use 
of a well-equipped workshop, a successful Annual Show, great field 
trips and lots of friendly and interesting new members. We celebrated 
the excellent service and leadership of our elected officers and     
honored two of our members as Rockhounds Of The Year. We ended 
our year by being named the top lapidary society in North America!   
 
Now we open a new door with energetic new elected officers and 
directors, a new and expanded field trip to Arizonaôs Quartzsite Pow 
Wow, a new workshop with even more equipment, plans for another  
successful Annual Show and great field trips and new members! Our 
lapidary society can be personally rewarding, enabling us to learn new 
skills, see interesting programs and to get out into the beautiful lands 
that surround our cities. Letõs all remember Janus and open a new 
door by getting involved in Society activities and help make this new 
year as successful as the last! 
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DELTA  ONE  LAPIDARY 
Serving Lapidary Interests  

Carrying quality machines by Covington, Graves, 
Inland, Grobet and Poly-Metric. 

Gemstone & Jewelry Supplies & Tools.   
 

We offer great prices and the best  technical     
assistance in the lapidary industry.  

 
On-Line Catalog: www.deltaonelapidary.com.  Donôt see what you are look-
ing for?  Looking for technical or project advice?  We sell quality materials, but 
we give our experience away freely!  Call Jerry Hughes or Juli Dahl at (541) 
563-7495 or email your question to Jerry@deltaonelapidary.com.  
 Call (541) 961-6340 for orders from 9:00AM to 9:00 PM Pacific Time.  

Decades of experience!     Free Tech Support! 

JANUARY  2016 
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Armando Pedroza 
Pasadena Lapidary Society 

www.forestandsun.com 

Full Tree Services, Property Maintenance, Land-
scape Design and Installation, Hardscape Ser-
vices, Petrified wood features, Retaining Walls, 
Driveways, Water Features, Outdoor Kitchens - 
and more!  References and photos. 

Janus: One door closes and another opens 

Activity  Reports Meet Our 2016 Committee Chairs! 
November field trip to Afton Canyon:  Chris Kyte reported finding a 
field of quartz crystals that had been uncovered by the recent rains. He 
donated one to the Holiday Partyôs gift exchange.  Rex Nishimura 
found new pockets of agate and shows us some slices:   

Briana Casay (VP):  
Rock Of The Month 
Committee 

Carolyn Duncan:     
Workshop  
Committee 

Ed Imlay: Education 
and Display  
Committees 

Joe Goetz: Field 
Trip and Ways and 
Means Committees 

Marcia Goetz:  
Annual Show   
Committee  

and 1st Trustee 

Jennifer Jang:     
Librarian 

Chris Kyte:     
2nd Trustee 

Trudy Krose: Hospitality 
and Sunshine  
Committees 

Philip Lahr: Blog 
Site Moderator 

Elizabeth Weston:  
Historian and Publicity 

Committee  

Mark Nelson:  
Editor, Webmaster 
and Membership 
Committee  

The Society thanked our 2014-2015 Board (above) for their service 
and Ed Imlay administered the oath of office to our 2016-2017      

Officers (below).    Thanks to Tim Dirks for the photos! 

mailto:Jerry@deltaonelapidary.com

